



DARRAGH ROAD, COMBER, CO DOWN, BT23 5BX Tel. 028 91872361

Principal: Mrs J Taggart OBE, BEd (Hons) PQH

June 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian

As we approach the end of this academic year, may we take the opportunity to thank you for your continued support and the sense of community spirit which has been fostered throughout the year.

Our Merit and Accelerated Reader reward trip takes place on Tuesday 27 June 2023. This is followed on Wednesday 28 June 2023 by our 'Nendrum's Got Talent' show for pupils and staff.

Term will end at 12.20pm on Friday 30 June 2023. This will be a non-uniform day and a voluntary donation of £1 would be appreciated to support The Net Youth Project, Comber.

Pupils travelling on the Dundonald bus will leave school at 11.35am to get the 11.45am bus at the Cemetery. All other pupils will leave school at 12.20pm. Those travelling on the Newtownards bus and the Killyleagh/Killinchy Rooney's coach will get the bus at 12.20pm in the school grounds.

It is planned that school will resume for Year 11 only on Thursday 31 August 2023. Details of the arrangements for this day will be sent out with your child's report when information will be provided on the year ahead, including GCSE examinations and access arrangements.

All pupils will be in school from Friday 1 September 2023 and transport/canteen services will resume on this day.

New **Year 8 pupils** have received information regarding their induction dates and arrangements. Further information will follow in due course for new Year 8 pupils.

I would like to thank you for your continued support over the past year and wish all parents and pupils a very happy and safe summer break.

Yours faithfully

J TAGGART OBE

J Taggard

Principal